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Payment of Chapter 11 Quarterly Fees Using Pay.gov 
 
 
This notice serves to inform you that, starting September 30, 2025, the United States Trustee 
Program will no longer accept checks or money orders as forms of payment for chapter 11 
quarterly fees.  Any checks or money orders received on or after this date will be returned to the 
sender.  All quarterly fee payments beginning September 30, 2025, must be made electronically 
through the United States Trustee Program’s Pay.gov site.   
 
The United States Trustee Program added an online option for paying chapter 11 quarterly fees by 
electronic funds transfer via Pay.gov in January of 2020.  During 2024 alone, more than 7,000 
payments were made using the United States Trustee Program’s Pay.gov website.  Pay.gov also 
allows you to use PayPal as a payment method, enabling you to make payments without sharing 
your bank account details directly with Pay.gov. 
 
On March 25, 2025, President Donald J. Trump signed Executive Order 14247 titled “Modernizing 
Payments to and From America’s Bank Account” (EO 14247).  This order aims to modernize the 
government’s payment processes by mandating a transition from traditional paper-based payments 
to fast and secure electronic payments.   
 
If you have been making payments via check or money order, we strongly encourage you to 
transition to Pay.gov as soon as possible to avoid any issues after September 30, 2025.  To pay 
quarterly fees, please use the United States Trustee Program’s Pay.gov site, located here:  
 

https://www.pay.gov/public/form/start/672415208. 
 
Failing to make acceptable electronic payments of quarterly fees through Pay.gov in compliance 
with EO 14247 could result in delay in payment and the accrual of interest and other penalties, and 
legal action for failure to timely remit payment.  
 
If you have questions about how to pay chapter 11 quarterly fees, please contact your local United 
States Trustee office. 

https://www.pay.gov/public/form/start/672415208

